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THE

DUFFERIN 

MARSH

COMMITTEE
MINUTES FOR THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE DUFFERIN MARSH COMMITTEE

Date:  November 7, 2010
Time:  4:30 pm

Location:  Mary’s house

About 20 members and friends met at Cold Creek Conservation at 2:00 P.M. for a 2 hour hike.
We then drove to Mary's home for the AGM.
 
Attendance Mary Asselstine, Eric Leon, Liz Asselstine, Linda Chomondeley, Suzanne Borduas-Marchessault, Steve Fisher, Barb Prince, Gordon Craig, Jenn Bedford, Cheryl Fisher, Donna Parrish, Jill Kelly, Sheila Kelly.
Eric welcomed all and called the meeting to order.  
1. 2009 AGM minutes were reviewed and moved accepted by Steve Fisher.   Donna seconded acceptance of the minutes; all in favour - passed.

2. Activity Report presented by Eric.
Bill Schoenfeldt and students put chips on trail and made new trail into Dufferin Marsh.
Steve Fisher moved acceptance of Eric's report. Donna Parrish seconded. Passed.
3. Treasurer's Report presented by Jill Kelly.
Jill suggested that by purchasing our own wines and doing the presenting by our own members, we were money ahead. She suggested we do the same again.

We paid Peter McKinnon $500.00 towards our loan in 2009 and will pay him $500.00 again in 2010.

Linda Chomondeley moved acceptance of Jill's report as a draft. Donna seconded. All in favour. Carried

4. Budget Report Eric had no report at time of AGM. He and Mary to do it in January.
5. Membership Report presented by Linda Chomondeley. We have 5 new members.  Currently there are 69 members.
Suggestion:  We have two separate forms for people to sign. We could possibly canvas members via email to pay dues.  This has not happened yet but hopefully will be in the future. Gordon Craig explained how the Cold Creek Stewardship acquires membership and membership fees. They have approximately 20-30 members.

Lengthy discussion followed re: membership. 

Eric moved acceptance of Linda's report. Donna seconded. All in favour.. Carried.

6. DMC Collaborative Report presented by Mary.
Partnership with Bird Studies Canada was positive.

Mary would like to put recording devices in Schomberg. St. Patrick's School a good location. She advised the equipment has been placed at St. Patrick's School. This is the first school to do this.

Swift Night Out: Plaques were presented to properties that have Chimney Swift activity.

DMC has a positive, ongoing relationship with Schomberg Lions Club.

Partnership with Seneca College:  Dan Stuckey is contact person at Seneca.
Two students are to be hired by Twsp. of King Parks and Recreation to study Dufferin Marsh weir. We will then make arrangements to create a swamp.
Mary thanked Grackle Coffee House, Region of York, and Twsp. of King for their support.

Salt issue. No action happening at this time.
Unknown substance being dumped in marsh. Samples have been collected. Awaiting results. (Conservation Authority is checking this.)

If Phragmitis approach does not work a different treatment will be done.

Still waiting for signs around marsh. Graphics company is to provide.

Liz moved acceptance of Mary's report. Steve seconded. All in favour. Carried

7. Election of Officers:

Eric has stepped down as chair (after 4 years).

Charles Cooper will stand as Chair.

Vice Chair Liz Asselstine 

Recording Secretary Linda Chomondeley

Membership Secretary Sherry Pelky

Treasurer Sheila Kelly

Members At Large Eric Leon, Steve Fisher, Jill Kelly, Jenn Bedford, Suzanne Borduas-Marchesault.

Liz moved acceptance of above. Seconded by Mary. All in favour

8. Upcoming Events To be discussed at November 23, 2010, Executive Meeting
9. Visioning Exercise Deffered to next Executive Meeting.

Gordon Craig was in attendance and we put ideas up for visioning as we enjoyed dinner.

10. New Business: Jill mentioned she would be interested in involving our area (Dufferin Marsh) with her work with The Evergreen Foundation.
Motion to adjourn at 6:15 P.M. by Steve Fisher.  All in favour – passed.

We then enjoyed a delicious and most satisfying pot luck dinner.  Maxine Leon, Shelley Fisher and friends joined us.
 
Submitted by Sheila Kelly - Recording Secretary

